
 

 

 
PE and Sports Report Update 

 
2021-2022 

Autumn 2021 
 
All the children have been enjoying Dance for PE this half term delivered by signing dance 
instructors, teaching dance steps and movements in both small and large groups. The 
children will be showcasing their dance skills in our Christmas Show on 14th and 15th 

December 2021. 
 
We have restarted our sports lunchtime clubs: Running Club has 10 children participating 
weekly; we have two Bicycle Clubs teaching children how bike riding skills. There are 5 
children in each Bicycle Club. 
 
We had PE and Sports Staff Training in October where our Sports Premium and PE and 
Sports Improvement Plan was shared with all school teachers and TAs. All class staff created 
BSL and English captioned PE and Sports videos demonstrating activity ideas using various 
sports equipment and using alternative equipment at home e.g. replacing a ball with folded 
socks so as to encourage PE at home regardless of equipment. 
 
We launched our first ‘PE and Sports at Home’ video in the October half term, which was 
received really well, viewed by all and some children sent in their photos and videos from 
home. We will release a different ‘PE and Sports at Home’ video each half term for the 
remainder of the year. 
 
Spring 2022 
 
For our weekly PE lessons this Spring half term, EYFS children have had Athletics delivered 
by their class teachers. KS1&2 pupils have had Athletics delivered by a Camden Coach. KS2 
classes will be attending a Deaf Sports Event organised by Brentford FC next week 
competing against other Deaf schools/units. 
 
We set up a new weekly Scooter lunchtime club with 10 pupils, all provided with a scooter, 
helmet, high visibility vest, knee and elbow pads. Scooters vary between two or three 
wheels and different heights to develop pupils’ gross-motor skills, balance and core muscles.  
 
We had PE and Sports Staff Training in February where Kim Henderson, a Camden 
consultant delivered brilliant sporting activities which was received so well by all staff. 
Activity ideas for playtimes and some have already included these activity ideas in classes in 
different subjects to get pupils engaged in learning. 
 
We released our next ‘PE and Sports at Home’ video (BSL and English captions) in the 
February half term, which continues to be received really well and some children sent in 
their photos and videos from home. 



 

 

 
Summer 2022 
 
For our weekly PE lessons last half term, pupils received Cricket coaching by Camden Coach. 
This Summer half term, EYFS children have had multi-sports delivered by their class 
teachers. KS1&2 pupils have had Football delivered by our Deaf trainee teacher on 
placement. 
 
We had the London School of Children’s Ballet perform for us and children had the 
opportunity to meet and loved chatting with the danseurs and ballerinas afterwards. 
 
We hosted a whole school Scooter PE Day, EYFS to KS2 pupils received Scooter lessons by 
Team Rubicon, learning to scoot, balance, race and do tricks!   
Completing the day, we had a fantastic PE and Sports Staff Training where all staff 
participated in Scooter training including ideas for lunchtime clubs, PE lessons, general 
maintenance and how to make adjustments for those with physical needs. 
 
 
 
 


